Recreation Committee Meeting Minutes
December 4, 2014

= Attendance: Bob Iannaco
Dave Yates
Keith Bowen
Mick Regan
Sue LaRoche
Selectman Roger Coutu

= Excused — Jeremy Drown and Jeremy Griffus

THE MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER AT 6.:35 PM WITH PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE.

MINUTES

Meeting minutes for December provided by Chrissy Peterson

e Selectman Roger Coutu made a motion to accept minutes for November
e Sue LaRoche abstains

PuBLIC INPUT
None

REPORT OF OFFICERS
None




Report of Sub Committees

Future Project Sub Committee —
o Nothing to report at this time

Softball Sub Committee —

o Nothing to report at this time

Director’s Report

Travel Basketball Tryouts—

o Teams will be participating in a Jamboree this weekend to help prepare
them for the season.

Intramural Basketball —

o Instructional program begins this weekend for the 1°* & 2" graders.
o All the basketball programs will be up and running this weekend, totaling
800 participants in all.

38th Annual MLK Basketball Tournament —

o  Will be held January 16™-19"
o We have been advertising the tournament and teams have begun to
register

Over 35 Basketball League and Teen League -

o Men’s Draft is tonight
o High School League and Men’s League begin this weekend

Comedy Night —
o Next Comedy Night is scheduled for January 24
o Tickets are on sale now at the Recreation Center and Town Hall.



5th & 6th Grade Dance —

Is next Friday on December 12",
Chaperones are still needed
NWEST PTO are working concession

Movie Night —
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Tomorrow night at 7pm
Showing, ‘How to Train Your Dragon 2”.

Lacrosse —

o
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planning has begun for the 2015 season

Coach applications have come in

Registration is now open daily at the Recreation Department
Scheduled Registration dates are January 10" from 9am-10:30am, and
January 15th, from 6pm-7:30pm

Considering doing a girls clinic to help increase numbers

Food Drive -

The Basketball League hosted our 2" Annual Food Drive

Three large and full bins were donated to the St. Vincent De Paul’s Society
Food Pantry

Thank you to everyone who participated with non perishable items

Winter Bingo-

o

Thinking of doing this again over the winter to help keep kids busy

Senior Christmas Party —

@)
@)

Planned for December 14" ; tickets are on sale now
Being held at the VFW in Hudson

Correspondence

None

Old Business

None



New Business

e Program Fees —
o Discussion regarding the Community Center Rental Fee being too low.
Research shows that the cost is reasonable in comparison to other rental

sites.
o Selectman Roger Coutu has concerns over the Summer Program 10 Day

Pass fees and Additional sibling fees.
= Selectman Coutu makes a recommendation to reduce the fee from

$150 to $125
= Keith Bowen makes a motion to accept, motion fails.

Final Comments
The Committee wishes everyone a happy holiday and a Happy New

Year .

MEETING ADJOURNED AT 6:59PM

Respectfully submitted,
Chrissy Peterson

THIS MEETING CAN BE VIEWED IN ITS ENTIRETY AT THE FOLLOWING URL:

http://www.hudsonctv.com/Cablecast/Public/Show.aspx?ChannelID=3&ShowID=3769



http://www.hudsonctv.com/Cablecast/Public/Show.aspx?ChannelID=3&ShowID=3769

